
Hybrid students are broken into equal groups designated as Cohort A and Cohort B at each grade level. Every effort is given to 

assign siblings to the same Cohort group in order for a family to attend school on the same days. Due to those factors, it is 

ifficult to quickly switch a large number of students between Hybrid/HOLA models without disrupting the current SO-percent 

balance. This is the reason HMS notified parents in August that model changes could be made only at nine-week grading periods. 

he window to switch from HOLA to Hybrid (or visa versa) in Skyward is at the beginning of March in order for our 

ounselors/data processors to schedule classes and maintain even teacher workloads. Requested HOLA/Hybrid changes March 

1-5 will not go into effect until March 15 - the first day of the final 9-week grading period. No further changes will be made after 

hat time. Hybrid students who are not comfortable attending school may keep current with their school work by logging in each 

ay from home. Please inform your teacher/school. These students should also make the switch to HOLA within the March 1-

WHAT WILL MY CHILD'S SCHOOL DAY LOOK LIKE? 

WHAT IF MY CHILD IS EXPOSED AT SCHOOL? 

et's be honest. That possibility exists 

If a student arrives for school with symptoms or develops symptoms during the day, each building has a specially·equipped isolation room where the child will be 

cared for and a parent called. In the event that a student or teacher has no symptoms but is later determined to be COVID· 19 positive, the district will notify the 

parents of all students in the affected classroom as well as anybody who was within six feet of the individual for longer than three minutes. Per Public Education 

Department guidelines, ALL individuals within the classroom or close contact will be required to quarantine at home for 14 days. In addition, any school building 

which reports four or more positive COVID· 19 cases within a two-week period will be required to close for two weeks. For this reason, we implore parents to err 

on the side of caution. If you have any doubt as to whether your student is symptomatic (see the RUVNA questionnaire), please keep your child home. In 

addition, please caution your children to NOT hug or touch classmates or teachers, share drinks, food or masks. 

We get it. Your children are as excited to be back in school as we are to have them. But we all must social distance. 

HOW DO I KNOW IF MY STUDENTS IS COHORT A OR COHORT B? 

https://nmcrisisline.com

